
Invitation of Indonesian Nuclear Energy Delegates 

 

JICC invited VIPs involved in the nuclear energy planning in Indonesia to Japan for the 

period from March 11 to 16, 2024. 

 

<Background/Objectives> 

Indonesia is studying toward introduction of large reactors in locations that can be 

connected to the power grid in Java where the population is large, and of SMRs on 

eastern islands where demand for electricity is relatively low. In response to the 

request by Indonesian side, VIPs including members of the National Energy Council 

(DEN) were invited to Japan to understand the current status of nuclear power 

generation in Japan and future trends in the nuclear industry. 

 

<Results> 

(1) Nine delegation members, who were selected upon consultations with key personnel 

of the National Energy Council (DEN), were invited to Japan. 

(2) The delegation visited the Fukushima Daini NPP and the Shimane NPP to understand 

the NPP safety measures that are in accordance with the new regulatory standards in 

Japan. 

(3) The delegation had an information exchange meeting with the Ministry of Economy, 

Trade and Industry (METI), The Japan Atomic Power Company (JAPC), and 

International Nuclear Energy Development of Japan Co., Ltd. (JINED). 

(4) The delegation visited JGC, a Japanese company cooperating with SMR which is 

promoted by the U.S., to further understand the NuScale SMR project. 
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